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"but none of these things move me; nor do i count my 
life dear to myself, so that i may finish my race with 
joy, and the ministry which i received from the Lord 
Jesus, to testify to the gospel of the grace of God."  
acts 20:24

we all have received a ministry from our Lord whether 
we recognize it or not.  if we have received of His 
grace, we are obligated to share it with others.  
that's the commission He left us with.  in that 
commission, w all have a our part.  "i planted, apollos 
watered, but God gave the increase."  1 cor 3:6

i know there are times we feel ill equipped, and 
perhaps we are.  there are times when i feel i cannot 
find the right words to express the depth of awe and 
thankfulness i feel in my heart for His "amazing 
grace".  then i reflect upon the fact, it is not "i" 
but "Jesus".  it's all about Jesus!

"and the base things of the world and the things which 
are despised God has chosen, and the things which are 
not, to bring to nothing the things that are, that no 
flesh should glory in His presence. but of Him you are 
in Christ Jesus, who became for us wisdom from God — 
and righteousness and sanctification and redemption."  
1 cor 28-30

we can claim none of His glory.  "not that we are 
sufficient of ourselves to think of anything as being 
from ourselves, but our sufficiency is from God". 2 cor 
3:5  He equips us for what He calls us to do. 



"you therefore must endure hardship as a good soldier 
of Jesus Christ.  no one engaged in warfare entangles 
himself with the affairs of this life, that he may 
please him who enlisted him as a soldier." 2 tim 2:3-4 

things are getting serious.  "when i was a child, i 
spoke as a child, i understood as a child, i thought as 
a child; but when i became a man, i put away childish 
thing."  1 cor 13:11  just look around you.  is it time 
for some of us to put away our childish things; time to 
get serious about the things of God?

maybe you have secured your salvation but there are 
"multitudes, multitudes in the valley of decision!  for 
the day of the Lord is near in the valley of decision."  
joel 3:14  the day of the Lord is drawing ever nearer.  
just yesterday i felt the Lord telling me, "it is time 
for the 'suddenlies' to begin".  it is time to secure 
what must be secured!

"therefore we also, since we are surrounded by so great 
a cloud of witnesses, let us lay aside every weight, 
and the sin which so easily ensnares us, and let us run 
with endurance the race that is set before us, looking 
unto Jesus, the author and finisher of our faith, who 
for the joy that was set before Him endured the cross, 
despising the shame, and has sat down at the right hand 
of the throne of God."  heb 12:1-2

let us run the race set before us, "while we do not 
look at the things which are seen, but at the things 
which are not seen. For the things which are seen are 
temporary, but the things which are not seen are 



eternal."  2 cor 4:18

fear not!  where ever you go, know that our Lord has 
gone before you.


